
  
“Be kind and compassionate to one another, 

forgiving each other, just as in Christ, God forgave you.” 

            Ephesians 4:32 
 

Weekly News – August 6, 2018  

 

School News 

     
*PowerSchool access will be restored on Wednesday, August 8, so returning students can view their 
schedules.  Incoming freshmen will receive their schedules and PowerSchool access information at New 
Student Orientation on August 8.  Please make sure all back-to-school paperwork is returned to the Main 
Office immediately.  Thank you!  School begins August 15! 
 
*New Student Orientation begins at 12:30 p.m. on Wednesday, August 8.  
 
*Seniors and parents of the class of 2019, please turn in forms for Senior Leadership Retreat ASAP.   
If you were unable to attend the informational meeting, please contact Mrs. Michael at 
emichael@RacineLutheran.org to get the information and paperwork.  
 
*RLHS seeks to hire one energetic and hardworking individual for a part-time custodial position for the 2018-
19 school year.  Background checks are required by law.  Interested candidates should contact Nate Bickel at 
637-6538 before noon Monday through Thursday. 
 

 
 
*RLHS will be holding a BAKERY SALE sponsored by the Ladies Guild on Saturday, August 11, from 8 a.m. 
until 12 noon at the West Racine Farmers Market on the corner of Washington Avenue and West Boulevard. 
Donations of bakery are needed!  Please consider baking some cookies, pies, bars, breads, rolls, muffins, 
snacks, cupcakes, candy or whatever is your specialty.  Bring the bakery to the sale – the earlier, the better –  
and enjoy browsing the Farmers Market!  Call Darlene (633-3281) or Julie (498-5919) for more information.  All 
profits go to Lutheran High projects.  
 
*Yearbooks can be picked up at the Main Office Monday through Thursday from 8 a.m. until 12 noon.    
We are sure you will really enjoy your yearbook and treasure the high school memories captured in it.  Thank 
you to Mrs. Porter and the Yearbook Club members!! 

mailto:emichael@RacineLutheran.org


*Complete your Thrift Shop hours this summer!  Thrift Shop volunteer hours count toward required family 
service hours (a minimum of 20 hours per year).  Friends, alums and grandparents are welcome to volunteer!  
Special notice:  Due to street construction and lack of accessibility, the Douglas Avenue store has temporarily 
closed.  The store will re-open sometime in early fall.  Thanks for understanding.  Safety is our priority.  The 
Lathrop Avenue store remains open and ready to serve you!  To help at the Lathrop Avenue store, call Barb at 
632-1070. 
 
*Explore Costa Rica!  RLHS is offering students the unique opportunity to experience an international 
educational experience like no other. In the summer of 2019 and in conjunction with EF Educational Tours, Mr. 
Hasseldahl will take a group of students, parents and alumni to explore the beautiful country of Costa Rica. EF 
Tours, in business for more than 50 years, is the world leader in international education with more than one 
million students traveling with their programs every year.  For more information about this amazing opportunity, 
visit the tour website at www.eftours.com/2099872VH or email Mr. Hasseldahl at 
khasseldahl@RacineLutheran.org. 
 
*Use codes from your favorite Coca-Cola beverages to donate to RLHS. The next time you purchase any 
Coca-Cola product (Dasani, Minute Maid, Fuze, Barq’s, Seagram’s, Fanta, Sprite, Powerade), visit 
Coke.com/give, and choose Racine Lutheran High School.  After entering or scanning your product code 
(codes may be found on the plastic lids on bottles and inside cardboard packaging), the school will receive a 
quarterly payment. Funds will be used to purchase supplies for physical education, sports, technology and/or 
arts.   
 
*Be sure to “like” us on Facebook – available pages are:   
Racine Lutheran High School 
Racine Lutheran High School Admissions 
Racine Lutheran High School Athletics 
Racine Lutheran High School Music Program 
Racine Lutheran Alumni 
Racine Lutheran High Thrift Shop at 1455 Douglas Avenue. 
 

 
And follow us on Twitter:  
@rlhscrusader  
@rlhsathletics 
@RLHSmusic  

 
News from the Athletic Office   
 
*Fall sports have begun!  Athletes cannot begin participation in practice until all the following are turned in to 
the Athletic Office: 
 
1) A physical exam is required of all student-athletes for the first and third year of high school participation. 
 
OR 
 
1a) An alternate year card is required of all student-athletes for the second and fourth year of high 
school participation. 
 
2) Sign and return the Lutheran High Athletics Agreement and the Concussion Information 
and Acknowledgement Form which includes the Lutheran High Athletics Policies, WIAA Policies, the 
Metro Classic Conference Sportsmanship guidelines, the Wheaton Franciscan Healthcare Athletic Training 
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Consent for Care and Treatment, and student/parent concussion information. Please read the Athletic 
Handbook prior to signing this form. 
 
3) Pay Participation Fee – These fees are used to offset some of the cost for transportation, officials, 
and equipment. The participation fee is $125 per season with a cap of $375 per year for a family. This fee 
does not cover the cost of hats, socks, etc.  Trapshooting fees are separate and do not apply to the family 
maximum. 
 
AGAIN, PLAYERS MAY NOT PARTICIPATE IN PRACTICE UNTIL ALL FORMS AND FEES HAVE 
BEEN TURNED IN TO THE ATHLETIC OFFICE.  
 
All forms can be found on the Racine Lutheran website at RacineLutheran.org.  Click “Athletics” and print out 
the appropriate forms.  Please make sure you use the 2018-19 forms.  
 
Any parent who did not attend the fall sports parent meeting will need to complete an alternate 
activity.  Please contact Mr. Block to receive the activity.  It must be completed before your child may 
play in his/her first game/meet. 
 

Football practice begins--August 1 
Girls tennis practice begins--August 7 
Girls volleyball practice begins--August 13 
Boys soccer practice begins--August 13 
Cross country practice begins--August 13 
Boys volleyball practice begins--August 20  

 

*You are invited to be an Athletic Sponsor!  A form is below with various levels of sponsorship 
listed.  Advertising opportunities are also available.  Please contact Mr. Block with any questions.  
 
*Schedule a pre-participation sports physical evaluation with a sports medicine doctor in the Ascension 
Orthopedic Department, 3811 Spring Street, Suite 102.  There are appointment slots open each weekday for 
convenient scheduling.  WIAA participation cards will be completed at the appointment.  Morning appointments 
available Monday through Friday.  Afternoon appointments available Monday and Wednesday.  To Schedule 
an appointment, call 687-5800. 

*The fall sports volunteer schedule is now active.  Please sign up to help us with our fall sports contests.  Your 
help is needed to keep our events running smoothly!  Funds raised during these events benefit all activities, 
not just fall sports.  Your help counts toward your yearly required service hours.   Please follow the steps below 
to sign up: 

1) Click this link to see our SignUp on SignUp.com: http://signup.com/go/gvETrBg 

2) Review the options listed and choose the spot(s) you like. 

3) Sign up! It’s Easy - you will NOT need to register an account or keep a password on SignUp.com. 
Note: SignUp.com does not share your email address with anyone. If you prefer not to use your email address, 
please contact me and I can sign you up manually. 
 
*There is a separate online store to purchase girls’ athletic warm-ups.  These are intended for any female 
athlete throughout the year (volleyball, basketball, soccer).  This is the only non-school issued warm-up suit 
that can be worn in school on game days.  The online site will stay live until August 20. 
 
https://racinelutheranathletics18.itemorder.com/  
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*Our spirit wear page is on the school website. Look for the spirit wear link on the top of the homepage.  New 
apparel is available featuring Nike as well as other brands.  Customization is available.  Receive 20% off any 
$100 purchase by using coupon code Back2School through the month of August. 
 
*All 2018-19 fall and winter game schedules are on the online school calendar which can be found here.  Or 
click on the “Calendar” link on the school website.  Bus departure times are also listed.  You may also sign up 
for notifications from the calendar site which will alert you to upcoming contests and schedule changes.  
Coaches’ contact information is also found on the calendar site.   
 
A user guide for the school calendar website can be found here. There is also a free mobile app to access the 
school calendar.  Search “Activity Scheduler” in your app store. 
  
*Like us on Facebook: facebook.com/rlhsathletics.  Follow us on Twitter: @rlhsathletics 
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Other Opportunities 
 
*Trinity Lutheran Church and School has part-time employment opportunities in the following areas:  
TLC teacher’s aide (before and/or after school) and Part-time Custodian (20-25 hours) – must be in good 
health with no physical restrictions, valid driver’s license, maintenance, mechanical and repair experience a 
plus.  If interested, pick up a job application from the Trinity school office or contact Mrs. Amling 
at pamling@trinityracine.com or leave a message at the school 632-1766.    
 
*4-H reaches youth in every corner of America – from urban neighborhoods to suburban schoolyards to rural 
farming communities.  4-H is open to all youth in 5-year old kindergarten through one year past high school 
graduation.   
  
Based on their interests and guided by adult mentors, youth develop their own pathway in 4-H.  They select 
from a broad menu of local 4-H programs.  There are hands-on, learn-by-doing, opportunities for everyone. 
Youth complete projects in areas like health, science, agriculture and citizenship, in a positive environment 
where they receive guidance from adult mentors and are encouraged to take on proactive leadership roles. 
  
Want to learn more?  The Racine County 4-H Open House takes place on Tuesday, August 21, with the 
information session beginning at 6 p.m. and the opportunity to talk with club and project leaders from 6:30 until 
8 p.m. It takes place at the Raymond School, 2659 76thStreet, Franksville. 

 
Have a great week!  
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